


Comments on PacifiCorp Energy's Naughton Facility 
 
 
EPA HQ: None 
 
EPA Region:  
 
From: Joseph Byron/R8/USEPA/US 
To: James Kohler/DC/USEPA/US@EPA 
Date: 11/05/2009 06:32 PM 
Subject: Re: Comment Request on EPA's Draft Coal Ash Impoundment Assessment Reports 

 
 
Page 1:  
My last name is spelled “Byron” 
 
I would prefer to ask the facility to demonstrate that the hazard ratings they have 
assigned FGD #1, the South Ash Pond and the North Ash Pond are sufficiently protective 
through inundation studies.  I have also included language that follows the path laid out 
in the report. 
 
 Page 2: 
These impoundments have been given a “significant” hazard rating, as shown on the EPA 
checklist included Appendix A, based on the potential for environmental damage in the 
event of a catastrophic failure of the impoundment dikes. By current EPA definition dams 
assigned the significant hazard potential classification are those dams where failure or 
misoperation results in no probable loss of human life but can cause economic loss, 
environmental damage, disruption of lifeline facilities, or can impact other concerns. 
Significant hazard potential classification dams are often located in predominantly rural 
or agricultural areas but could be located in areas with population and significant 
infrastructure. 
 
The Pacific Naughton FGD #1 impoundment was “Unclassified" this does not address 
potential environmental damage or economic losses from damages to adjoining lands 
from a release caused as a result of a FGD #1 dam/dike failure. Thus, by current EPA 
definition, the FGD #1 impoundment has a SIGNIFICANT hazard potential. 
 
The Low Hazard Potential Classifications for the Pacific Naughton South Ash Pond 
impoundment and the Pacific Naughton North Ash Pond impoundment did not address 
potential environmental damage or economic losses from damages to adjoining lands 
from a release caused as a result of a dam/dike failure. Thus, by current EPA definition, 
the South Ash Pond and the North Ash Pond have SIGNIFICANT hazard potentials. 
 
 
Page 3: 
The permit became effective was renewed on August 1, 2008 (Note this permit covers all 
discharges from the Naughton Power Station site.) 
 



Page 49, Image 32  
Southwest access road along FGD #2 Pond. Dike begins around closet closest Power 
Pole. 
 
 
State: None (per telephone correspondence with Larry Stockdale, 11/4/09) 
 
Company: See attached letter dated November 19, 2009 
















